
 

 
 
 
Date:  Monday 30 June 2025 
Ref.:  Invitation to Join an International EAU-EAUN-Endorsed Survey  

on Robotic OR Emergency Preparedness 
 
Dear Colleague, 
 
I hope this message finds you well. 
 
My name is Silvia Secco and I’m a urologist based in Milan, consultant at 
Niguarda Hospital, and a board member of the European Association of 
Urology Robotic Urology Section (ERUS). 
 
I am pleased to invite your prestigious robotic surgery Center to participate 
in a research project officially endorsed by both the ERUS and the European 
Association of Urology Nurses (EAUN). 
 
The project aims to assess - through a brief and anonymous self-evaluation 
survey - the perception of emergency preparedness among all members of 
the robotic operating room team. This includes robotic surgeons from any 
specialty, anesthesiologists, scrub nurses, and support staff. 
 
We kindly ask for your support in disseminating this short survey (just a few 
quick questions) within your team.  
The insights gathered will contribute to a global overview of team 
preparedness and will help identify areas for improvement and future 
training across different centers worldwide. 
 
If your center is willing to take part, we kindly ask you to confirm your 
participation by July 10th, 2025 by e-mail at 
silvia.secco@ospedaleniguarda.it. Upon confirmation, you will receive 
access to the secure REDCap survey platform managed by Dr. Liakos from 
the University of Freiburg. 
 
This study is being conducted in collaboration with Dr. Liakos, Ms. Marta 
Marchetti (EAUN), and myself. Participating centers from around the world 
will ensure balanced, high-quality data.  
We also plan to develop a series of follow-up initiatives and projects based 
on the findings, and each participating Institution will be entitled to include 
two contributors by name in the resulting publications. 
 
We sincerely hope you will consider joining this international project.  
For any further information or quicker communication, please feel free to 
contact me directly at +39 349 2923642. 
 
With best regards and appreciation, also on behalf of Dr. Liakos and Ms. 
Marchetti, 
 
Warm regards, 
Silvia Secco 
silvia.secco@ospedaleniguarda.it 


